Moorine Rock Primary School

Newsletter 6 2017

Dear Parents and Community Members

I am delighted to welcome everyone back to Term 2. Staff gathered together on Monday to begin work on Brightpath which is a writing assessment package. It is very extensive so we will be working through it slowly.

We would like to welcome Zion Fogarty back to MRPS. It will be great to have him back in the school.

This term is the football/netball carnival and our visit to St Josephs. In addition, the June long weekend which will be extra long as it is followed by a school development day. The Biggest Morning Tea and Book Fair will be in Week 9.

Please keep Friday, 5th May 2017 free for a special event.

Regards

Lyndy Richmond

Principal

MRPS ANZAC Service - 7th April 2017

There was a small ANZAC Service at school on the last day of Term 1. Mrs Collins addressed the children and spoke briefly about war and its impact.





ANZAC Day - 25th April 2017

The 11.00 AM Southern Cross Anzac Service yesterday was a lovely service. Mikayla Auld read a prayer at the service and she and Amy Rose carried the wreath. Well done.





Voluntary Contributions

We are delighted to tell you that we have received 100% of the voluntary contributions. This will be put to good use for the benefit of your children. Thank you.



Playgroup



Playgroup will continue in Term 2. It will meet once a fortnight on even weeks. The dates are: Wednesday - 03.05.17, 17.05.17, 31.05.17, 14.06.17, 28.06.17

Hot Lunches



Children may bring lunches from home that requires warming up in the pie warmer on Mondays and Wednesdays during Terms 2 and 3. Please make sure that food is in an appropriate container or wrapped in alfoil with students name on it.

Awards

Term One Week Nine

Lucy Birtles For her excellent work during Air Geometry Lessons, exploring 3D shapes

and their properties.

Mikayla Auld For demonstrating a mature and positive approach to all activities and

taking the leadership role in her stride.

Chelsea Glass For putting in a great effort during writing. She includes lots of details and

facts.

Matthew Edwards Showing enthusiasm towards writing and constantly striving to improve.

Upcoming Events

| Date | Day | Event |
|-----------------------|-----------|-----------------------------------|
| 3 rd May | Wednesday | Playgroup commencing at 9.00 a.m. |
| 5 th May | Friday | Mother's Day Morning Tea |
| 17 th May | Wednesday | Playgroup commencing at 9.00 a.m. |
| 31 st May | Wednesday | Playgroup commencing at 9.00 a.m. |
| 14 th June | Wednesday | Playgroup commencing at 9.00 a.m. |
| 28 th June | Wednesday | Playgroup commencing at 9.00 a.m. |

Dentist

The Dental Van will be at the Southern Cross District High School from the $1^{\rm st}$ May. Lyn and Colleen will be ringing all parents to make appointments.

Lyn and Colleen Dental Team



HANK YOU

To all the people that supported the bulb fundraiser, I'd like to

say a huge "THANK YOU". We raised \$500 of which the school gets \$150.

With this money I have been able to purchase some new seasons bulbs which hopefully

you will see growing at school soon.

Liz Borona

Gardener



Easter Celebrations







Making Chocolate with Mrs Jackson 06.04.17







Easter Hat Parade 07.04.17





MOORINE ROCK P&C FOOTY TIPPING

SPONSORS

A huge thankyou to our Sponsors that kindly donated to the Overall Prize.

BERNIES MOBILE MECHANICAL SERVICE

BRANDSTATER ENTERPRISES

BYFIELDS MERREDIN

DONOVAN FORD

EMERALD GRAIN

GRANICH CONTRACTORS

MOYLAN SILOS

PASS & ASSOCIATES

SX CONCRETE

TIARRI SAMM STUD

YILGARN PLUMBING & GAS

RESULTS

Round 1 - Sponsored by Dyson Jones with thanks to Peter Howie

Winner: Birtles family

Round 2 - Sponsored by Emerald Grain with thanks to Ben Panizza

Winner: Pags

Round 3 - Sponsored by R2K Contracting with thanks to Richard & Robyn Kovac

Winner: yoyo

Round 4 - Sponsored by Yilgarn Plumbing & Gas with thanks to Matt Woodhouse

Winner: M&M

Overall Ladder 1st - Cowpatch/Yoyo 29pts

2nd - Birtles Family/Pags 28pts

3rd – Thackers 26pts



Shaun Tan Award for Young Artists (Just in time for the holidays)

The City of Subiaco presents the fifteenth annual Shaun Tan Award for Young Artists.

The award encourages creativity and imagination and is an opportunity for Western Australian school students to present their creations in visual arts. Online entries open on Monday 1 May and close on Monday 22 May.

Award information

Important dates

Entries open Monday 1 May to Monday 22 May

Finalists announced Tuesday 20 June

Artwork collection Monday 26 June to Sunday 9 July
Exhibition Monday 10 July to Sunday 6 August
Finalist artwork collection Monday 7 August to Sunday 20 August



Entry requirements

The Shaun Tan Award is open to Western Australian school students in years one to twelve. Artworks submitted must be an original, two-dimensional (2D) creation, no bigger than 1 metre \times 1.5 metres in size.

Artworks must be the sole work of the entrant. Entry is limited to one per person.

Judging

Entries are judged individually in the following categories:

Lower primary - school years one and two

Middle primary - school years three and four

Upper primary - school years five and six

Lower secondary - school years seven, eight and nine

Upper secondary - school years ten, eleven and twelve

Entries are judged on their originality, concept, technique and choice of materials used. Please note: due to the high number of entries received for this award each year, individual feedback cannot be provided.

How to enter

The online entry form will be available on this webpage from 9am on Monday 1 May. An online registration must be completed for each individual, and artworks submitted to Subiaco Library with a printed confirmation of entry before 4pm on Monday 22 May.

Submit your artwork

All entries must be received at Subiaco Library before 4pm on Monday 22 May with an attached confirmation of entry. Artworks may be submitted in person to <u>Subiaco Library</u> or via post to:

Shaun Tan Award City of Subiaco Po Box 270 SUBIACO WA 6904

Late entries cannot be accepted.

Prizes

Prizes are donated from the City of Subiaco and award sponsors and are presented to the top three entries in each category. A selection of the best artworks from the award will feature in a month long public exhibition at Subiaco Library from 10 July until 6 August. All exhibited artists receive professional framing or mounting for their artworks.

Terms and conditions of entry Public use of artworks

By entering this award you acknowledge that your entry may be photographed and used in City of Subiaco publications and for future promotion of the award. Artworks will be displayed at Subiaco Library and may also be displayed at other venues around the city. The title of the artwork and artist's name will always be acknowledged with the entry when it is used.

Insurance

Insurance is the responsibility of the entrant. Whilst all care is taken when storing and exhibiting works, the City of Subiaco accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage that may inadvertently occur.

Collection of artworks

Artworks will be available for collection at Subiaco Library between Monday 26 June and Sunday 9 July. Any artworks not collected during this time will become property of the City of Subiaco and due to storage restrictions may be destroyed.

All regional entries will be returned to the entrant via post before Sunday 9 July providing they fit in a standard postage tube (66cm long and 6cm in diameter). Regional entries which do not meet this criteria must be collected by the entrant before Sunday 9 July.

Exhibited artists must collect their entries from Subiaco Library at the close of the exhibition. Artworks must be collected between Monday 7 August and Sunday 20 August.

Frequently asked questions

For more information on entry requirements and competition information, please see our <u>frequently</u> <u>asked questions document</u> (PDF 435KB).





Please join us at the

NEW

Moorine Rock PS Playgroup

A Playgroup for children aged 0-4 and their families.

Where: Moorine Rock Primary School

When: Fortnightly, 9:00 am - 11:00 am starting 3rd May.

Term 2 Dates: 3/5, 17/5, 31/5, 14/6, 28/6

Please bring a hat & a healthy snack to be shared.

At Playgroup ...

- · You can have fun playing with your child
- You can meet other parents
- Your child can become familiar with the school environment ready for future years.

For more information, please contact Lisa on 90404017 or lisajackson74@hotmail.com



